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Dear Parents/ Carers,

Congratulations to this week’s Merit Award winners, Maths Masters, Star Writers and Reading Champions. This week’s theme was ‘Children who choose to follow the Learning Charter/Code of Conduct’.
	Class
	Gold
	Silver
	Bronze 
	Maths Masters of the week
	Star Writer of the week
	Reading Champion of the week

	Rec
	Leon E
Nellie D
	Raeni T
Myles H
	Evie C
Avin I
	Ava McA
Oscar M
	Agnes S
Freddie A
	Harley T
Rupert Q

	Year 1
	Josephine T
Elsie S
	Bobby R
Sebby F-R
	Ivy M
Alexander C
	Amber C
Heidi J
	Brody F
Freddy M
	Emilia TurnTer
Alyssia M

	Year 2
	Bob T
Eleanor H
	Evie McQ
Charlie H-H
	Harry D
Sophie L
	Toby H
Levi S
	Ethan C
Daniel B
	Ivy-May W
Minerva C

	Year 3 
	Woodrow C
Amelia C
	Ivy S
Ella C
	Myles R
Eva K
	Ethan F
Louie M
	Rodrigo C
George R
	Isabella O
Summer R

	Year 4
	Olivia S
Jessica G
	Reece S
Leon S
	Mia W
Sophie S
	Calvin P
Fraser B
	Sofia L
Riley P
	Theo L
Jake H

	Year 5
	Poppy R
Mia E
	Gracie W
Arun K
	Nancy P
Adrian C
	Daniel C
Ellie H
	Harry P
Tyler B
	Daisy S
Phoebe M

	Year 6
	Preston B
Frankie W
	Stella G
Megan R
	Kobie B
Amelia S
	Sienna J
Caitlyn S
	Aiza K
Ellie H
	Rory McK
Jake W

	Walliams
	3605
	Rowling
	3007

	Dahl
	3460
	Cowell
	3825


Overall winners are Walliams with 9184 points (blue badges) and the children came to school in their own clothes today as a reward.
School Closes for Half Term
School closes today for one week, re-opening at regular time on Monday 30th October.
Year 5 and Year 6 Friends Association Film Club

After school on Monday 16th October the Friends Association hosted a Film Club for Year 5 and Year 6 children. The children watched ‘Super Mario Bros Movie’ (PG-rated) and enjoyed hot dogs or sandwiches. Thank you to the Friends Association volunteers and to staff members for organising and supervising this event.
Year 3 and Year 4 Bowling Competition
Last week, a group of children from Year 3 and Year 4 took part in a Ten-Pin Bowling Competition at Hollywood Bowl, Wigan. Around twelve different schools from the Wigan borough took part in the competition and Lowton West placed 2nd. This was a huge achievement for the children involved as some of the children had never bowled before! The children's behaviour was outstanding throughout the whole day and the children represented the school impeccably. We would like to say a huge well done to all the children involved and give an extra congratulations to Levi L (Year 3) who won the overall competition with the highest individual score out of all the children who completed after scoring three strikes in a row! Thank you also to Mrs Gould and Miss Porter for organising the event.

Story-telling and Reading Workshop
On Monday, we were fortunate enough to receive a visit from Abby Hollywood, a local musician and reader of braille. Abby delighted the children by holding an assembly, as well as reading them some of her favourite stories in braille. In the workshops, Abby introduced the children to the poem 'Colours' which she wrote herself to describe how she views the world being blind, and talked about the work that she does in local schools to raise awareness of people with vision impairment.  After a fantastic day with our children, Abby and her associate, Miss Morrow, commented upon how well the children listened and how enthused they were in the workshop sessions.

Young Voices 

Please send t-shirt and ticket order forms into school, and make payments via the SchoolMoney Shop, before this coming Wednesday, 25th October. After this date we will not be able to make late orders.
Half Term Holiday Activities

Various organisations will be offering Holiday Camps at October Half term. For details and booking information please visit the school website at Lowton West Primary School: Holiday Clubs and Out of School Activities
Support for Parents and Carers

Please also remember the support page for parents and carers on the school website at Lowton West Primary School: Support for Parents and Carers
Lowry Theatre Exhibition
At The Lowry Theatre until December there is a free exhibition on Julia Donaldson’s stories such as ‘The Room on The Broom’, ‘The Gruffalo’ and ‘The Snail and The Whale’ to name but a few. There are lots of craft activities, play activities such as The Gruffalo Kitchen, and even how to train like Zog the Dragon! It’s a brilliant, interactive exhibition and a great activity for half term. Just go online to book as spaces may be limited.
Year 6 High School Applications

Please make sure your application for a high school place next year is completed online before the closing date on 31st October. We are informed that there are still quite a few applications outstanding.
Friends of Lowton West Association Halloween Competition

The Friends Association would like to invite your little monsters to compete in our spooktacular Halloween competition - Design a Pumpkin! Entries need to be returned to class teachers by first thing on Monday 30th October and there will be one winner in each class who will win a certificate and some Halloween goodies. Entries are £1.00 each and just one entry per person please. More copies can be downloaded from the School Spider App, and we’re looking forward to being scared by your designs!
Year 5 Zumba

There is to be an after school ZUMBA club for Year 5 pupils, starting Tuesday 31st October. Please complete the survey on School Spider if you would like your child to attend. There will also be a fee to pay on SchoolMoney once your child is registered.
‘History Alive’ Workshops

Coming up in the next half term, Mrs Meighen has already arranged the following workshops, with further dates still to be finalised:

Year 3 ‘Ancient Egypt’ workshop -Tuesday 1st November. Normal school uniform that day please, no PE.
Year 5 ‘Victorians’ workshop – Wednesday 9th November. Normal school uniform that day please, no PE.
Year 1 ‘Florence Nightingale’ workshop – Monday 14th November.
Friends Association Year 3 and Year 4 Film Club

On Monday 13th November, the Friends Association will be hosting a Film Club for Year 3 and Year 4 pupils. The film being shown will be Elemental (PG) and will end at 5:00pm. Please book your child’s place and snack food by completing the School Spider survey before 11:00pm on 10th November, and make your payment of £4.50 per child on SchoolMoney.
Remembrance Day
A Service of Remembrance will be held at Golborne War Memorial, Barn Lane, Golborne at 2.30pm on Sunday 12th November. It will be preceded by a procession from the Legh Court car park, Legh Street, Golborne, assembling at 2.15pm prompt. The Service will be conducted by the Clergy of Golborne, after which wreaths will be laid.
Parents’ Evenings 

Parents’ Evenings will be held on the following dates:

Reception Parents’ Evenings: Wednesday 22nd November and Wednesday 29th November

Year 1 Parents’ Evenings: 

Class 3: Wednesday 22nd November and Wednesday 29th November

Class 4: Thursday 23rd November and Wednesday 29th November 
Year 2 Parents’ Evenings: Thursday 23rd November and Thursday 30th November

Year 3 Parents’ Evenings: Wednesday 22nd November and Wednesday 29th November
Year 4 Parents’ Evenings: Thursday 23rd November and Thursday 30th November
Year 5 Parents’ Evenings: Thursday 23rd November and Thursday 30th November 
Year 6 Parents’ Evenings: Wednesday 22nd November and Wednesday 29th November
After the half term break, a School Spider survey will be sent to all parents so that you can book your preferred appointment time.

Primary School Admissions – Reception Class September 2024
If your child was born between 1st September 2019 and 31st August 2020, they will start reception class at the start of the new school year in September 2024. The online application service (external link) is open for applications, and you must apply online. The closing date is 15th January 2024. If you would like to view the school before you apply, you should contact the school office to book onto the last of the school’s hour-long Open Day sessions:

Tuesday 14th November at 9:15am

Open Evening 
Our school Open Evening (for Parents only) will take place on Thursday 2nd November at 6:00pm. Please contact the school office to book a place.
Making Payments on SchoolMoney
You will have noticed that there are numerous payment items opened for your children on SchoolMoney. We have done this to help you with budgeting over the course of the school year. Some families may find it helpful to make part-payments towards trips and so on, on a weekly or monthly basis. If you wish to do this you can overtype the ‘suggested’ amount with a smaller amount of your choice, and revisit the payment item several times to make top-up payments until the balance is clear. As long as the payments are completed before the final date indicated, it doesn’t matter how many part-payments you choose to make.

School Dinners

On return after the half term (week commencing Monday 30th October) it will be ‘Week 3’ of the school dinner menu. A copy of the menu can be found on the school website. 

Out of School Achievements

Last weekend, Golborne Parkside U7s had their presentation evening for the end of the season, and three of our pupils were given special awards:
Louie M in Class 8 received the Players’ Player Award;

Harrison P in Class 7 received the Clubman’s Player of the Year Award;

Ellis C in Class 8 received the Dave Croly Memorial Award for showing resilience, in memory of his daddy.

Bob T in Class 5 has been awarded Star of the Week in his gymnastics class this week. Well done Bob.

Emily B in Class 6 has achieved her Stage 2 Swimming award. Well done Emily.

Jak S in Class 4 has passed his Stage 1 Swimming this week. Well done Jak!
After/Before-School Clubs
All details are in your pending/completed School Spider surveys/messages:

	
	Activity
	Date 
	Collection time
	Collection point

	Class 7
	Indoor Kurling and Dodgeball
	Wednesday 1st November
	4:15pm
	Classroom door

	Year 5
	Homework Club
	Monday 30th October
	4:00pm
	Classroom doors

	Year 5
	Zumba
	Tuesday 31st October
	4:15pm
	Classroom doors


Best wishes,

Mrs J. Westhead

Headteacher
